
THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA AT GREENSBORO
Bryan School of Business and Economics

Department of Management

Faculty Meeting
Bryan 360

Wednesday, February 22, 2017 11:30-1:00 pm

Faculty/Staff members present:
Moses Acquaah Tracy Liu Bill Tullar  
Holly Buttner Anju Mehta Riiikka Sarala
John Ceneviva Vladislav Maksimov Glenda Lloyd
Eloise Hassell  Hugo Wang Lisa McLaughlin
Nir Kshetri

Faculty/Staff absent with notice:                                                                    Faculty/Staff without notice   

Faculty Excused:

Bill Tullar made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 25, 2017 meeting.  Holly Buttner 
seconded the motion.  Minutes approved.

Announcements:

Travel Fund - $10,000 in State Funds for Professor’s Travel, registration and AOM and SMA 
memberships.

Dean’s Office Policy – What will the Dean’s office pay?  Moses will check with Bill Brown.

Teaching Statement

Moses distributed the Course GPA Statistics by Year and type of Class.  John Ceneviva made a motion to 
accept the Teaching statement as revised.  Seconded by Bill Tuller.  The Teaching Statement was 
unanimously approved with an amendment to the course GPA requirement. 

Mike Beitler Mark Moser
C. Robin Britt, Jr. Willie Wooldridge
Karen Lynden



The item #2 for the evaluation criteria was amended as follows “The instructor demonstrates excellent 
academic standards as evidenced by the average GPA which should not exceed the departmental 
average plus one standard deviation in the previous year by the type of class (CBK, UG Electives, MBA) in 
the course; and the quantity and quality of assignments and exams. If the course GPA deviates from the 
departmental mean GPA, the instructor is invited to write an explanation in the annual review 2-page 
report.

Annual Review

Sedona - Journal Articles need to be clearly marked "Counted in 20XX".  Journal Articles are counted in 
the year Accepted, not the year Published, unless the year Accepted and Published are the same.

Faculty Search

A new line was approved on December 23rd in the area of International Business, Organizational 
Behavior and Strategy  (not Human Resources), since we are planning to offer a Masters in International 
Business and PhD in Management.  The search Committee members are Vas Taras, Chair, Bill Tullar and 
Tracy Liu.

We have been given approval to Search for the Lecturer Position for the Fall Semester.

Curriculum

Business Studies students can now do a Minor in Entrepreneurship and Marketing (Sales). However, 
they can only double count a maximum of two courses if they minor in Entrepreneurship and Marketing. 

For students who minor in Entrepreneurship they can only double count the following courses – ENT 
300 and ENT 336. All other Entrepreneurship courses they take cannot be counted towards the Business 
Studies degree.

For students who minor in Marketing they can only double count the following courses – MKT 324 and 
MKT 327. All other Marketing courses they take cannot be counted towards the Business Studies 
degree.

Moses Acquaah will complete Form G – Program Revision for effect those changes.

Moses Acquaah made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Bill Tullar.  Meeting adjourned at 1:10pm.

Next DOM Faculty meeting:  March 22, 2017 at 11:30-1:00pm in Bryan 360.

Next Colloquia:  February 1, 2017 – Tracy Liu.


